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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

The AGM was held on Monday, 11th June 2012, at Oasis Academy, Green Lane, Millbrook, Southampton commencing at  19.35 p.m.

Chair:        Elly Moore (EM)

Chris Granger (CAG)
Val Banks (VJB)
Lara Venter (LV)
Vicky Ordish (VO)

Mo Aldridge (MA)
Kim Skene (KS)
Peter Bennett (PB)
Jackie Gibbings (JG)

Mandy Gerrard (MG


And  Maureen Windle, President, Phylis Avery, MBE, and  over 100 members of the Association


All teams were asked to sign the register of attendance on arrival and each Club representative given an envelope with the various voting slips for use during the AGM plus a “details sheet” which Clubs were requested to complete and leave behind when they depart.

	Item No.
	Item Minutes
	Action 
by:

	1
	Welcome to all was given from Chair who stated that we were especially honoured to have our President, Maureen Windle and Phylis Avery, Ex Chair of England Netball in attendance.  Both gave a short address to the members. 

The Chair asked Phylis and Maureen if they would take on the role of tellers when we required the vote slips to be counted which they agreed to do
	

	1.1
	Apologies

Apologies were received from Amy Lee who is on annual leave 
	

	2.
	Minutes of the  Last AGM

Minutes from the AGM dated 6th June, 2011 were taken as read and signed as a true record by the Chair.  Proposed by Sarah Radburn, Winchester and seconded by Sandy Weetch, Dreams.  The minutes were adopted by all.
	

	3
	Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.
	

	4
	Reports
	

	4.1
	Chair (Elly Moore)
Those of you that were here last year may recall my Power-Point presentation and be glad to hear that I’m not opening up that software this year!!

I’m simply going to congratulate every player, coach, official and volunteer for another good year.  Very special congratulations go to Mia Ritchie and Yaz Parsons, both of whom started their netball careers playing in Southampton Leagues and both have achieved senior England caps this year: Mia got her first cap against Barbados in April in front of an appreciative home crowd at the Sports Training Village in Bath University; Yaz got her first senior cap at the Netball Europe Open competition in Sheffield in May.

I do want to minute my thanks to the Committee Members for the sterling work that each puts in – a lot of it behind the scenes – to facilitate the running of the Association including the Leagues and Tournaments.  Without the wealth of knowledge and depth of experience these good people bring to the Committee, we couldn’t enjoy the significant amount of netball that goes on in Southampton.

I’d also like to thank those few courteous individuals who have taken the time to relay their appreciation to the Committee along with kind words of support for me personally.

We normally hear from people, teams, or clubs only when they want to complain.

It’s a sign of the times that some complaints are aired via social media.  Whilst ‘posting’, ‘liking’, ‘blogging’, or ‘tweeting’ may seem just another way of holding a conversation, it isn’t.  Once a comment is put on the internet, even if it’s later removed, it’s out there for ever – someone, somewhere will have a snapshot of it.  And that’s not good for anyone if that comment is of a derogatory nature and causes offence.

This is not just me saying this; you will have received recently guidelines issued by Netball South on the use of social media and there is also a Best Practice document published by England Netball that provides advice, guidance and recommendations for coaches, volunteers, officials, umpires and designated officers.
If you do have something to put to the Committee about netball in Southampton, I would urge you to put it directly to the Committee … speak with one of us or write or send an email to Val, our Hon Sec, who will ensure that due process is applied.

At this point I remind you that local league matters are handled by the local league and not by the county association or the regional association and certainly not the governing body unless there is a safeguarding issue.

Having said all that, I want you all to enjoy playing the game of netball and appreciate what these volunteers do on your behalf.
	

	4.2
	Acting Honorary Treasurer (Jackie Gibbings)

JG had stepped in as our Acting Honorary Treasurer when our Honorary Treasurer resigned.  The Audited Balance Sheet (Appendix A) had been handed out to Clubs as they arrived. 

The Chair asked if there were any questions.  Nick Guise-Smith, Mavericks, asked if we needed to have as much surplus in the bank.  It was confirmed that as part of our Constitution we needed to keep one third of what we spend.  JG stated that we did have a deficit this year and when you look at the expenditure on an annual basis we need to keep a fair amount to cover any contingencies.  He also asked if we will be able to claw any money back from Hampshire and South?  It was confirmed that this was one of the things that the Committee will be looking into.  
	

	4.3
	League and Tournament Administrator (Chris Granger)   
I would like to start my report by thanking everyone for the support given to me at the start of the season.

This year has been a very busy year with all leagues running to time.

We could have played the winter league throughout December and January if someone had had a crystal ball and predicted the weather.

We will continue to play the winter league both prior to Christmas and after with a short break over December and January.

The Margaret Whittaker league was entered by 33 teams, 1 section in the upper division and 2 sections in the lower.

The Spring League was entered by 39 teams. 2 sections in the upper division and 3 sections in the lower.

There was some confusion over team names in the Spring League but as soon as this was brought to my notice the problem was quickly resolved.  Unfortunately remarks about this and other issues were made on social media, which when directed at people is totally unacceptable. 

The Summer league was entered by 54 teams, 27 teams playing in 3 sections in the upper division and 27 teams playing in 3 sections in the lower.

In comparison with the Winter League there are 8 more teams playing in the Summer League. Play offs for the league are on Wednesday 11th July, 2012

2 teams have applied to enter the winter league and play offs for divisional places will be held on Saturday 7th July, 2012.  Details to follow to the relevant teams

I would like to take this opportunity of thanking Peter Bennett for arranging the umpires for the play offs and to the umpires themselves for giving up their time to help complete the leagues.

The number of teams having points deducted this season was 11 and unfortunately 2 teams have reached 15 points which incurs automatic suspension from the league.

Rules are the same for all Southampton Leagues and are readily available on the website so there should be no reason why they are not adhered too.

One team left the league half way through the season due to lack of players and other commitments.

Mo Aldridge and I have updated the website regularly so that you all have access to the fixtures, results and tables.

Umpires continue to be an issue for some teams.  I still get many calls, emails, etc., because umpires cannot be found or some teams just do not bother to put umpires out. 

I believe some of the problem with this results from teams not agreeing to their details going on the website. 

It was planned to put all names of players with the team they are in and with their role defined on the website but agreement was not given on the player, umpire and coach form.  If this is done teams would know who to contact for the correct level of umpire.

Teams are reminded that they only have one year’s grace to get a qualified umpire to be able to enter leagues.

Hampshire are running courses and these details are sent in the regular items of interest from Val and can be found on the website.  It is your responsibility to get yourself booked on to the courses and then arrange to be part of the mentoring sessions that Peter is running.

Dreams 1 and 2, Weston Park Blades, Applemore and Swan Centre continue to represent Southampton Netball in the Open Regional League.  Well done to Swan Centre who have been promoted to Division 2 and to Meon and Weston Park Under 19’s (who won the under 19 league) for gaining a place in Division 3.

The Alderman Hammond Tournament was held in 2011 with only 14 teams entering. This will be run again at the start of next season and hopefully more teams will enter.

Tournaments will be looked at this year to see what can be offered and how we can get teams to be enthusiastic about entering.

Dreams Netball club held their annual junior tournament with 87 teams entering. It was an amazing sight to see so many juniors playing at the netball centre.

Weston Park Blades are holding their Annual Junior Tournament on Sunday 24th June, 2012  at the Netball Centre.  There are currently spaces available and if your team is interested in entering  then please come and speak to Elly for details.

Applemore Netball Club is 50 years old this year and to celebrate this, and in memory of Margaret Whittaker, they are running  an ‘Open Tournament’ on Saturday 21st July, 2012 at the netball centre.  Please contact Kim Gillett or Helen L’Enfant for details. 
Sharon McHale is running a fastnet tournament on 1st September, 2012 for Swan Centre.  Please see Sharon if you would like details.

Playing Kit

I would like to remind all teams that kit consists of Dress or Skirt and Top. They must all be the same colour and design. If shorts are worn these must be worn by all players and be sports shorts.

Leggings if worn must be full length and kit colour.  Shorts worn under a dress or skirt have to be shorter than the dress/skirt.  We need to keep the presentation of our league teams at a high standard.

Juniors

The focus for juniors this season was to provide indoor activities.

Coaching days were held by Super League players and these were very well attended.  What we didn’t know at the time is that one of those players was to become an England player.  We would like to thank Mia Ritchie, Tallissa Haynes and Zoe Leavers for undertaking the coaching sessions.

A junior umpiring taster course was also run with an immense response.

Tournaments were not such a success as indoor venues could not be sourced for the amount of time needed nor the dates planned.

The juniors are now playing their summer league prior to the seniors on Wednesday evenings.

Good news for our junior teams though  -  Hampshire are running leagues at various hubs and Southampton will be one of these. They will play Saturday afternoons so if you want to see the young talent that we have then why not stay after your game and support them?

Hampshire Games are to be held next Saturday at Wavell School, Farnborough, when many of the young players will represent their area. 

Affiliation and fees

England Netball affiliations:

There are different affiliation categories for the 2012-2013 season.

Registered Participant  -  Registered through a club

Over 18 
           £24.20 

Minimum of 10 players per club will be charged.

Aged 18 and under  £15.20

Aged 14 and Under
  £8.00

Aged 11 and Under
  £5.00

Social and Supporting Membership


Membership for administrators, fans and parents who do not play, coach or officiate £12.90

All include Liability and Gold Personal Accident Insurance cover

Submissions, using MyNet new online system which will go live on 2nd July, 2012 at 10.00 a.m.

With the introduction of Mynet England Netball has made the role of Club Safeguarding Officer compulsory.  This role will vary considerably dependent on whether the club has a young persons section, i.e. 18 and under year old players.  Where clubs do not currently have a safeguarding officer the Club Chair will default into this position or failing this the Club Secretary. 

Safeguarding courses will be available from EN and we will keep you informed of these.

CRB checks will remain the same for this year but these must be netball specific. If you need one then Chris Granger and Jill Kennett are local checkers for you.

CRB and ISA (Independent Safeguarding Authority) will merge later this year and England Netball will keep us informed about what effect this will have.

When affiliating new forms have to be completed. There are 3 forms:

Under 16

16 and 17 year olds

18 and over.

These must be completed by ALL participants before they can be affiliated and be kept by the Club Secretary.  EN can ask to see these at any point during the year. You should soon be receiving an email to explain this process.

South Region Affiliation fees: 

These will be set at the AGM on Saturday 16th June, 2012

Hampshire Netball Association Affiliation Fees have remained the same

£6.00 for over 18

£3.00 18 and under

These fees are paid with your England Netball Affiliations

Southampton Netball Association Affiliation Fees: 

For a second year these will remain at £10.00 per team for teams registered with Southampton Leagues in the 2011-2012 season and £15.00 for new teams entering the leagues. 

For the 2012-2013 season League entry fees will return to those paid in 2010-2011 season:

Winter


£100.00 for teams registered with Southampton Winter League in the 2011-2012 season and £120.00 for new teams entering the league. 

Margaret  Whittaker 

£80.00 for teams registered with Southampton Margaret Whittaker League in the 2011 - 2012 season and £90.00 for new teams entering the league


Spring


£50.00 for teams registered with Southampton Spring League in the 2011-2012 season and £60.00 for new teams entering the league

Summer

£50.00 for teams registered with Southampton Summer League in the 2011-2012 season and £60.00 for new teams entering the league

In January each team was sent a mini survey.  The response was good and before I show you the analysis for this I would like to thank the Committee, and in particular Val, for the support given to me this year.  I do look forward to standing for the position of League and Tournament Administrator for the next year. 

Mini survey presentation given – analysis of which can be found on the SNA web site.

Questions from the floor: 

timing of informing players when games are cancelled.  CAG stated that on Saturdays she goes to the netball courts before 09.00 and if games are to be cancelled then all teams will get a text message or email from her.  With regards to evening games she will visit by 16.30 and again any decision made will be telephoned or emailed.
Do all Clubs now have to have a Safeguarding Officer – every single club playing in England Netball will have to have a Safeguarding  Officer and  England Netball are saying that in 2012 – 2013 season if Clubs do not have a Safeguarding Officer then the Chair or Secretary are to take on the role.  EN will notify Clubs when courses are  being run.  By 2013 – 2014 season all Clubs must have one.       
	

	4.4
	Umpiring Development Officer (Peter Bennett) - move up
In this current year a beginners umpiring course was run by us and hosted by Carol Alexander. Together with our own umpire training last Autumn we have had 10 people pass their beginners award from those programmes. Congratulations to all of you.  The umpire training above and more recently within our junior summer league has only been made possible by the remarkable generosity of the time given by the teams and our trainers. It is a pleasure to have this opportunity to thank them.

Teams; Coopers Hoopers, Mad Hatters, JHC, Avensis, Fel, Blake Lapthorn, Gems, Great Star, Jewel In Crown, Wayfarers, Southampton Poppies, Swan Gold and Swan Blacks. 

Trainers and Testers; Kathi Coffin, Polly Lyons, Bronwen Rees, Chris Backshall, Mandy Gerrard, Hazel Cox, Kim Skeen, Helen Stockting, Helen L’Enfant, Chris Granger, Jilly Kennett, Lara Ventor and Nick Guise-Smith.

My apologies if I have overlooked anyone please join me in a round of applause for their help. Thank You.

Ann Telling Award: 

Beginner  -   Claire Croud, Leaders NC

C and Above   -  Nick Guise-Smith

An invite to a rules and discipline briefing at Hounsdown School on 26th June was made to all members of the SNA. 
	

	
	Chair stated that we formally need to adopt Accounts and Reports – Proposed by  Miranda Ritchie, Lymington and seconded by Carol Brown, Dreams
	

	5
	Presentation of League Trophies

Trophies were presented by Phylis Avery in accordance with the league results – attached (Appendix B). 
	

	6
	Special Items
	

	6.1
	Existing Rule 3.2

All teams must provide a competent scorer for each match.  Failure to provide a competent scorer will be penalised as per Rule 5.  When a team fails to provide a scorer the match will go ahead under one of two conditions:

3.2.1. THE DEFAULTING TEAM AGREES TO ABIDE BY THE SCORE PRESENTED BY THE SINGLE SCORER – THERE CAN BE NO DISPUTE

3.2.2. BOTH UMPIRES TAKE ON THE SCORING

Under no circumstances will only one umpire score – it is BOTH OR NEITHER.  At present teams have to supply a scorer/timer whilst they are playing.  We believe this puts Teams at a disadvantage -  particularly small Clubs - as a Team needs to ensure they have 8 people available for every match – and as we know sometimes this just is  not possible.  Many Teams have lost points through the implementation of this Rule.  We propose that the rule be changed so that Teams supply a scorer/timer for each of their umpiring commitments.

Sue Brian, 

JHC Netball Team

19 votes for, 29 against and 1 abstention – therefore the rule stays the same
	

	6.2
	Existing Rule 1.3.2.

New teams requesting entry to the Winter League will be evaluated and ranked by the SNA Committee:

1.3.2.1. Established teams will be invited to a play-off in early July:

1.3.2.1.1 To challenge for a place in the Premier Division a play-off will be between the established team and the team finishing in first 

place of Division One at the end of the season.  The winning 

team will take the place in the Premier Division with the losing 

team taking a place in Division One.

1.3.2.1.2 To challenge for a place in Division One a play-off will be between the established team and the team finishing in second place of Division Two at the end of the season.  The winning team will take the place in Division One with the losing team taking a place in Division Two.

1.3.2.1.3 To challenge for a place in Division Two a play-off will be between the established team and the team finishing in second place of Division Three at the end of the season.  The winning team will take the place in Division Two with the losing team taking a place in Division Three.

1.3.2.1.4 To challenge for a place in Division Three a play-off will be between the established team and the team finishing in third place of Division Four at the end of the season.  The winning team will take the place in Division Three with the losing team taking a place in Division Four.

1.3.2.2. Non-established teams will be invited to enter Division 4 at the discretion of the SNA Committee.

Currently Teams wishing to enter our SNA League apply and are put into a play-off for a Division against the Team that are in the 2nd promotion place in the Division below, i.e. a Team put into Division 2 play-offs would play the Team in 2nd place in Division 3.  This has always struck me as a bit harsh on the Team that worked their pants off all season to get promoted. 

My proposal is that any such Team play-off against one of the two Teams in relegation spot from Division 2.

Nick Guise-Smith

44 for, 2 abstentions – this rule will come into play at the end of the coming season.
	

	7
	Adoption of Constitution of Southampton Netball Association 

The updated Constitution was circulated prior to this meeting.  We have received no comments or proposed amendments.  The Committee proposes that this Constitution be adopted and so ask you to vote.  

43 for 7 against and 4 abstentions.   Constitution is now adopted
	

	8
	Election of Officers and Members of the Committee

The following were your Southampton Netball Association Officers for 2011 – 2012 who are prepared to stand again:

Chair





Elly Moore

Honorary Secretary



Val Banks

Honorary Treasurer



Jackie Gibbings

League & Tournament Administrator
Chris Granger

Umpiring Development Officer

Peter Bennett

Publicity Officer



Mo Aldridge

We have received only one new valid nomination for the position of League & Tournament Administrator  -  Erica Julier (EJ) and as such a vote will need to be undertaken as Chris Granger (CAG) was still prepared to stand again.  The Chair asked members if they had any questions for the two candidates.  

Nick Guise-Smith (NG-S) asked what specifically would we see different in our leagues, etc. if you were successful in your nomination.  EJ stated that over the years she has been responsible for managing 30 – 50 staff and lots of experience in dealing with queries and complaints, responding to letters, emails and telephone calls.  Passionate about netball and as she works as a Manager have to make vital decisions on a daily basis. Would not change anything unless asked to and happy with what is happening

NGS then asked the same question of CAG.  CAG stated that she intended to try to instigate the various suggestions put forward as a result of the feedback on the mini-survey in respect of more leagues, timings and different courses.

Members were then asked to vote.  Result was as follows:

Chris Granger  -  42 votes           Erica Julier  -  8 votes

Therefore CAG would be elected to the position.  The remainder of the Committee were elected on mass. 

The Chair addressed those present and stated that we do always have room for more representatives to sit on the Committee.

Tallisa Haynes (TH) queried why the position of Coaching and Development Officer was not filled as she possibly might of applied for it.  The Chair confirmed that this is now a redundant position as England Netball now govern and run this and mentoring is done out of our area in Hampshire.  TH asked why we did not run CPD courses and it was explained that we couldn’t as for local coaching sessions we have to go to Hampshire as courses are set at Regional Level but there is a limitation of tutors and games.  She then replied that was not correct as there was a pilot scheme running in Gosport that she was involved in with CJ and Emily Loftus and she did not understand why Southampton could not implement.  NGS suggested that perhaps for next year, based on the feed back, that this is made an active post and for the TH to take it on.    
	

	9
	Date of next AGM

The next meeting of the Annual General Meeting will be held on Monday, 10th June, 2013, commencing at 19.30 p.m., venue to be confirmed
	


The meeting was officially closed at 21.35 p.m, with thanks to all those who attended. 

SIGNED_____________________________________  DATE  ____________________

	
	
	
	

	APPENDIX A - INCOME  & EXPENDITURE STATEMENT FOR THE YEAR ENDING 30TH APRIL 2012
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 
	2011/12
	2011/12
	 
	 
	2010/11
	2009/10
	
	
	

	 
	Actual
	Budget
	Budget
	Budget
	Actual
	Actual
	
	
	

	Income
	 
	Value
	Heading
	Responsibility
	 
	 
	
	
	

	Summer
	2,120.00
	2,750.00
	Leagues
	Chris
	2,750.00
	2,650.00
	
	
	

	Winter
	3,475.00
	4,500.00
	Leagues
	Chris
	4,478.00
	3,960.00
	
	
	

	MW
	2,120.00
	3,000.00
	Leagues
	Chris
	3,100.00
	2,640.00
	
	
	

	Spring 
	1,535.00
	1,500.00
	Leagues
	Chris
	4,050.00
	1,550.00
	
	
	

	Juniors
	290.00
	500.00
	 
	 
	0.00
	540.00
	
	
	

	Tournament
	260.00
	0.00
	Leagues
	Chris
	680.00
	520.00
	
	
	

	Umpiring
	400.00
	100.00
	Umpire
	Peter
	75.00
	35.00
	
	
	

	Affiliations
	701.00
	2,000.00
	Leagues
	Chris
	1,556.00
	2,084.00
	
	
	

	Default cheques
	250.00
	0.00
	Leagues
	Chris
	0.00
	50.00
	
	
	

	Interest
	37.22
	 
	Administration
	Jackie
	8.21
	284.00
	
	
	

	 
	11,188.22
	14,350.00
	 
	 
	16,697.21
	14,313.00
	
	
	

	Expenditure
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	

	Summer
	2,246.05
	2,000.00
	Leagues
	Chris
	2,102.49
	1,865.70
	
	
	

	Winter
	8,805.42
	5,500.00
	Leagues
	Chris
	3,869.83
	5,142.90
	
	
	

	MW
	2,632.82
	1,000.00
	Leagues
	Chris
	575.19
	949.52
	
	
	

	Spring 
	1,812.40
	1,500.00
	Leagues
	Chris
	310.42
	1,278.20
	
	
	

	Juniors
	1,187.70
	1,000.00
	 
	 
	1,692.31
	998.04
	
	
	

	Tournament
	0.00
	0.00
	Leagues
	Chris
	0.00
	95.60
	No tournament this year therefore no budget

	Umpiring
	578.58
	700.00
	Umpire
	Peter
	107.20
	587.16
	
	
	

	Trophies
	2,091.42
	2,500.00
	Leagues
	Chris
	1,398.90
	2,213.69
	
	
	

	Administration
	1,139.06
	250.00
	Administration
	Val
	0.00
	125.85
	
	
	

	Stationery
	294.04
	150.00
	Administration
	Val
	533.15
	117.76
	Website coded here
	

	Misc
	 
	800.00
	Administration
	Others
	12.00
	 
	
	
	

	League Expenses
	0.00
	650.00
	Administration
	Val
	0.00
	650.00
	
	
	

	 
	20,787.49
	16,050.00
	 
	 
	10,601.49
	14,024.42
	
	
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	

	Surplus / (deficit)
	-9,599.27
	-1,700.00
	 
	 
	6,095.72
	288.58
	
	
	

	Opening Bank Bal
	32,020.96
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Surplus / (deficit)
	-9,599.27
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Final Bank Balance
	22,421.69
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Made up as follows:
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Bank -HSBC
	22402.80
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Cash
	18.89
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


APPENDIX B - PRESENTATION OF TROPHIES

Margaret Whittaker League
Lower Section:

Runner-Up

Swan Centre Gold

Winners

JHC

Upper Section:

Runner-Up

Phoenix

Winners

Dreams 1

Spring League

Lower Section:

Runner-Up 

Swan Centre Gold


Winners

Ravens

Upper Section:

Runner-Up 

Jewel in the Crown


Winners

Phoenix Flyers

Winter League 

Division Four:

Runner-Up

Southern Belles 2

Winner  

Fleming Physique

Division Three:

Runner-Up

JHC

Winner

Great Star

Division Two:

Runner-Up

Central Park

Winner

Mavericks

Division One:

Runner-Up

Meon 2

Winner 

Jewel in the Crown

Premier Division: 

Runner-Up

Meon 1

Winner

Dreams 1

Players Player 2011-2012

Division Four:

Karen Sheath  
Applemore Scrumpies

Division Three:

Natalie Sanders  
Cutting Edge

Division Two:

Kim Pritchard   
Excel Builders

Division One:

Katherine Dawes 
Jewel in the Crown

Premier Division:

Anna Howson
Meon 1
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